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California Forestry Association

1215 K Street, Suite 1830

Sacramento, CA  95814

(916) 444-6592  fax (916) 444-0170

e-mail:  cfa@foresthealth.org     web site:  www.foresthealth.org                                                                             
September 2, 2009

Mary Nichols, Chair

California Air Resources Board
P.O. Box 2815
Sacramento, CA 95812-2815

Re:  On-Road Diesel Engine Emission Rule Amendments posted August 19, 2009
Dear Chair Nichols:

The California Forestry Association (CFA) appreciates the public opportunity to respond to the proposed On-Road Diesel Engine Emission Rule amendments posted August 19, 2009
CFA is a trade association whose members consist of California forest products producers, forest landowners and natural resource professionals committed to environmentally sound policies, responsible forestry, and sustainable use of California’s natural resources.  Our members process over 90 percent of the wood products manufactured in the state of California.  
CFA wants to be sure that these comments are recognized as only specific comments to the Notice of Public Availability of Modified Text (August 19, 2009) and in no way is an endorsement of the On-Road Diesel Engine Rule.  We look forward to progress reports from the CARB staff on preparing financial and economic analysis for the report-out at the up-coming December 2009 Air Resources Board meeting.  We remind the ARB Staff that the Chair provided specific direction at the January 2009 meeting to look carefully at the Forestry fleet in California in preparation for the December 2009 report-out.
Specific Comments to the Modified Text
1) Page A6 --Sec. 2025(d)(22) “Electronic Tracking System” –  CFA continues to argue that Electronic Tracking Systems are an unnecessary expense to the fleet owner.  In-the-cab log books work perfectly well.  If a NOx-exempt declared truck is caught outside of a boundary of one of the 17 counties, then they should be fined accordingly.  Further, there will be many trucks operating in-the-woods under the tree canopy such that there will likely be numerous occasions where data gaps will exceed 30 minutes because of inability to have access to a satellite.

2) Page A7 -- Sec. 2025(d)(30) “First Point of Processing” – CFA continues to be concerned, and have articulated to ARB Staff, with the wording “. . .receive more than half of its waste in the form of unprocessed [emphasis added] agricultural materials.”  We will continue to argue that chipping forest biomass in the woods is simply an economic method to put the unprocessed material in a suitable form to transport; chipping in the woods is not processing materials.  Some ARB staff disagree.  You cannot economically transport tops, limbs, small trees and brush in box trucks to a biomass powerplant; it has to be chipped at the woods operation in order to be able to carry an economic payload (13 bone dry tons).  
3) Page A29 –Sec. 2025(q)(3) – Provisions for Unique Vehicles – Most in-state fleets will likely use the BACT percentage limits or fleet averaging options to meet the compliance requirements.  Requiring Unique Vehicles be included in the fleet totals for averaging completely eliminates the NOx extension benefit (January 1, 2021) for Unique Vehicles.  The fleet owner has to make up the difference in other parts of his fleet.  This requirement should be removed.
4) Page A41 – Sec. 2025(s)(E)  VDEC requirement for Unique Vehicles – Obtaining letters from all verified particulate filter vendors for every truck in every fleet will be a challenge at best.  

We believe that about 60 percent of on-road diesel trucks in-service in northern California rural counties are pre-1995 and have mechanical fuel injection engines.  
The Huss filter vendor “may” be willing to guarantee their active filter will work on “some” pre 1995 mechanical fuel injected trucks; however, it will be prohibitively expensive for the truck owner.  Trucks greater than 250 horsepower will require 2 filters at $20,000/each.  The filter is likely to require the truck driver to stop every 3-4 hours of operation for a 45 minute regeneration.
We’ve demonstrated to CARB staff that: 1) the trucks are worth less than $10,000, 2) no bank will finance filter retrofits, and 3) the down time for regeneration and the scheduled maintenance of taking the filter off the truck once or twice a year to clean them out is a prohibitive increase in operating cost.  These 3 factors make this option prohibitively expensive.
Other verified vendors have filters that will work on older trucks with mechanical fuel injection but only for those engines certified at a PM emission level of at most 0.1 grams per brake horsepower-hour (g/bhp-hr), and greater than 0.01 g/bhp-hr.  Few if any older trucks will meet this requirement.
Last, given the current state of the economy of California, many of the forest fleet owners are experiencing 75-80 percent of their trucks parked due to no work.  There will be no financial ability for in-State forestry fleet owners to move toward compliance with the Rule in the foreseeable future.  We are not alone.  As we understand it, diesel fuel consumption in northern California is down over 50 percent compared to 2007.  Hence, emissions are down dramatically.
Sincerely,
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STEVEN A. BRINK

Vice President – Public Resources

California Forestry Association
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